Program Name EPAct 2005, 2606 Wind/Hydro Feasibility Study
Date and Time of Meeting: | May 16, 2008 9:00 — 11:15 MDT ' " Ve

Place: Conference Call

Subject of Meeting: WHES Preliminary Data Analysis Update ADMINISTRATION
Meeting Leader: Mike Radecki
Reporting (Minutes): Mike Radecki

Agenda—- May 16, 2008

To access the conference call dial 877-643-6951 then enter the pass code 87705226#

Wlnd/Hyd ro FeaS|b|||ty Website: http://www.wapa.gov/ugp/powermarketing/default.htm

Agendas
No. | Item Description Lead Time
1. Introductions / Attendance Mike
_XJim Haigh, _X Jody Farhat, __ Trevor McDonald, __ Karl Wunderlich,
___Paulette Schaeffer, _ Darin Larson, __Scott Doig, __ Brian Parsons,

__Mike Costanti, _X_Tom Weaver, _X_Warren Mackey, _X_Pat Spears,
_X_Vic Simmons, _X_Mike Radecki, __Mark Messerli,
__Walter White Tail Feather, _X_Steve Wegman, _X_Matt Schuerger,
_X_Dave Rich, __ Mike McDowell, _X_Rick Hunt_X__Bob Rusch,
_X_Doug Hellekson, __John Richards, _X_Bob Gough, __ Ed Weber,
___Margaret Bad Warrior, ___ Bill Schumacher, _X_ Kim Massey,
_X_ Roy McAllister, _X_ Tom Wind, __ Roger Schiffman,

X_ Braden Houston, _X_ Mike Malone HCPD, _X_ Amy Shell

_X_ Bob zavadil
2. Schedule Review / Update Mike 15 Min
3. Recap on Completed Work Mike 25 min
4. Tribal Wind Project Modeling Results Overview Kim 45 min
5. Geographical Assessment (for sub-hourly) Kim 15 min
6. PROMOD Scenario Matrix Review Rick 15 Min
7. Wrap-up Mike 10 Min

o Discussion review
e Action items
e Next meeting / conference call

1. Major Discussions

No. | Discussion

1. | Re-cap on completed work — Bob Gough asked about the involvement of other Tribes,
specifically the Crow and Northern Cheyenne Tribes. Was it too late to submit additional
projects for the WHFS? Mike commented that several Tribes chose not to participate for a
variety of reasons and that given the current stage of the project we would not be able to
incorporate additional Tribal wind projects.

2. | Tribal wind Modeling — A questions was raised regarding the Rosebud projects — one or more of
those projects should be in the NPPD area and not included in Westerns BA. For this feasibility
study — we depicted the Rosebud projects as being in the Western BA.
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Tom Wind questioned the capacity values produced by the modeling — did they include losses.
He felt the values were lower than anticipated. He also asked if we conducted a sanity check on
the 3-tier results with actual production in the region.

Matt Schuerger asked if validation was conducted.

Pat Spears noted that he has met data from the Tribal projects and will send it

Geographical Assessment — Matt asked about the SOW for the sub-hourly analysis to be
conducted by Enernex.

PROMOD - Matt questioned the lack of MISO scenario in the PROMOD matrix and that he
recalled an agreement to conduct a MISO scenario. After the conference | reviewed the February
7, 2008 meetings minutes posted on the web. The minutes reflect the decision to move forward
under the current operating scenario.

June 6, 2008 Comment by Matt Schuerger - As we discussed on May 16", our prior “decision to move
forward under the current operating scenario” was made when the study scope was still focused on hourly
analysis of a demonstration project and the MISO seam was less likely to have a major impact on the
analysis. Now that the study scope has been broaden to include both hourly and sub-hourly analysis and
both a demonstration project and larger levels of existing and proposed wind, the MISO seam will certainly

have a substantial impact on the analysis.

We are currently reviewing the study work underway to assist Western and its customers in
making the MISO membership decision. A discussion paper on this topic is also being prepared
and will be discussed with the WHFS project team within the next several weeks.

5. | June 6, 2008 Comment by Matt Schuerger- As | noted in my e-mail to you earlier this week, in
reviewing the recent documents you distributed for the Wind / Hydro Feasibility Study, as well as the
project work plan and prior meeting minutes, it is not clear what the current study objectives are,
particularly for the sub-hourly analysis. Could you provide an update to the study objectives and
deliverables including the changes from the posted work plan? What are the key objectives of the sub-
hourly analysis (what specific questions are you trying to answer) and how will the results of this analysis
be used? Will these questions be covered in the call you have proposed for June 20"

Response - The WHFS conference call scheduled for 10:00 a.m. MDT on June 20, 2008 will
address these comments

2. Action Items:

Assignee Description/Status Date to be
Completed

Stanley Check on losses and validation -3-tier modeling results. Before any
further data use

Western Post sub-hourly Sow on the project website Done

Pat Spears Met tower data from Tribal Projects ?

Western MISO scenario in the WHFS Under discussion
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3. Parking Lot:

Task Description

Next Meeting /Call:

June 20, 2008, 10:00 a.m. MDT - agenda to be posted on WHFS project web site by June 16, 2008




